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KIWANIS 
OCTOBER 25 MEETING 

MEMBERS—Ed Mitchell, Rod 
Wilbert, Pete Zimmerman, Pat 
Griggs, Bob Gaebel, Warren 
Esterline, Kathy Schaefer, Jeff 
Badrtalei, Larry Pizzi, Hugh 
Jurkiewicz, Greg Guth, Steph 
Tanton, Larry Callison, Bill Garrett, 
Ollie Vaughan, Barbara Hughes. 

GUEST: Diana Bissiri. 

SONG—On the Sunny Side of the 
Street/Rod. 

FLAG SALUTE—Larry Callison. 

GEORGE’S WORDS OF WISDOM— 
OFFERED BY BILL 

“The smallest act of kindness is 
worth more than the grandest 

intention.” —Oscar Wilde 

    BLUE CHIP DIP WINNERS 

Jeff, Diana Bissiri (guest) and 
Barbara Hughes. 

CALENDAR 

NOV. 1:  Speaker Mark Nix, 
Community Services Director. 

NOV. 4:  Pack-it Market, 7:45.  

NOV. 8:  Speaker Allison Tran, 
Mission Viejo Library. 

NOV. 15:  Student Recognition, 
Fairhaven. 

NUTRITION MANAGER DIANA BISSIRI of Age Well Senior Services  at 
the Norman Murray Center provided valuable information on all the 
programs available from meals to transportation to activities among a 
wide range of offerings. Thanks to Bob Gaebel for finding this speaker. 
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M 
ark Nix, Community Services 
Director for the City of Mis-
sion Viejo, will speak at the 
club meeting on Tuesday. 

Mark, a native of Mission Viejo, joined 
the city staff in 2014. He oversees the 
Murray Center, tennis and swimming 
facilities and sports fields. He is a gradu-
ate of Cal Poly San Luis Obispo. 

Community Services 

Leader Talks Tuesday  



 

HAPPY & SAD 
OLLIE reported that he had a scheduled surgery 

Wednesday to implant a “Watchman” device designed to 

ward off any blood clots. 

GREG was sad that UCLA lost a football game to Oregon, “a 

much better team,” led by Auburn transfer Bo Nix. 

STEPH was glad to be home after a long road trip to and 

from Michigan where she and RUSS went to visit family 

and friends. The return trip through Colorado was fraught 

with numerous freeway detours and delays. 

LARRY PIZZI was glad for a 10-day vacation to Oahu and 

Kauai. It was the first Hawaii visit for  wife SUSIE. 

ED was happy to recall a memory of his Dad who paid for 

passage to Hawaii shoveling coal on a steamship. His Dad 

stayed at one of two hotels on the island, the Royal 

Hawaiian, where they dispensed free pineapple juice from 

a spigot in the wall. It was 1920. 

PETE was happy his daughter Nicole and son-in-law Daniel 

got his new power chair programmed and his computer 

working with just an easy sign-in passcode. 

KATHY was happy that a great friend, Shelley, had joined 

the cast of “Omar” put on by the Los Angeles Opera. 

HUGH and PAT joined his two adult sons and their 

significant others to carve pumpkins.  
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DIDJA KNOW? 

Volunteering to serve on the House Committee for 

November were Larry Pizzi and Rod Wilbert. 

*** 

Larry Callison volunteered to deliver the revived 

Sports Report on Tuesday. 

*** 

Daylight Savings Time will end on the first Sunday 

in November (6th). Set your clocks back one hour. 

THIS IS WHAT HAPPENS 
when you get to the second 
page of a newsletter and 
find you are left with a big 
gaping hole at the top and 
nothing to put into the 
space. You reach into your 
cat folder in desperation 
and pull out a shot of three 
of the Esterline cats helping 
Corky piece together a 
jigsaw puzzle. Clockwise 
beginning at the top left are 
Daisy, Patches and Ziva. 


